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Correspondence 

 We have not received any significant correspondence this month. 

Information/Updates 

 Minico Hitting Facility Update – I met with Jared Price last week and he indicated that with 
only a little painting to do they will be able to get the turf down. Progress has slowed down 
recently because of play-offs. 

 Food Service Building Remodel – Waiting on final drawings to proceed with putting this 
out to bid. 

 Hawk’s Landing East Minico Irrigation Pipe – We have recorded the change in the 
easement with the County and will be sending the associated bills to the developer for 
reimbursement. 

 Negotiations – The Negotiations Team has met weekly since the 28th of March. We have 
made progress on several different issues though there have been some difficulties in 
coming to agreement in some areas recently. 

 

Meetings/Activities 

 Staff/Building Visits:  

I have met with many teachers in their classrooms at Heyburn Elementary and a number of 
different administrators throughout the District. 

 Committee/Community Meetings:  

We had a large contingent from our District attend the Idaho Prevention Conference in 
Sun Valley on April 13 and 14. There were some very interesting sessions. I attended one 
on restorative justice and found it to be very informative. 

I attended the 26th Annual Law Conference in Boise along with Trustee Andersen and Mr. 
Tribe. It was very informative and I felt good that we had already addressed a number of 
the areas that were mentioned (staff social media use, hiring/personnel procedures, bond 
elections). I will attach the Agenda for the conference. The presentations from the 
conference have been placed on our server. Please let me know if you would like access.  

I met with the members of the Leadership Premium Committee on April 26th. They are 
scheduled to meet again with their input from their buildings on the 11th. Revisions to the 
list of stipends will be presented to the Board in June. 

Heather Hepworth and I met with Debra Pfost from the Idaho Building Capacity Program 
with the State of Idaho Department of Education. She indicated that we would be able to 
have their support for one more year. They provide a person to assist the Minico and East 
Minco administrators’ in improving instruction. 
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Upcoming Events 

May 18 Parent Patron Advisory Team Meeting – Noon (Thursday not Wednesday) 
June 13 Facilities Committee Meeting – Noon 
June 19 Regular Board Meeting - 5:00 pm Executive Session – 5:45 Work Session Topic: 

Budget/Fee Hearings 
 


